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Draft Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 3 February 2015

	Members


	Steve Childs (SC) – Chair

Julia Waters (JW) 
Hamish Dowlen (HD)

Terry Daniels (TD)

Paul Lufkin (PL)
Frieda Perry (FP)
Karen Sheridan (KS)

Andrew Kennedy (AK)

David Erridge (DE) 

Chris Milton (CM)

Carole Cook (CC)


	PRU rep (Melbury College)

Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)

Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

Roman Catholic Archdiocese rep

Special School rep (Perseid)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)



	In Attendance
	Yvette Stanley (YS)

Paul Ballatt (PB)

Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Keith Shipman (KS)
	LBM CSF

LBM CSF

LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF


	Apologies
	Alex Williamson (AW) – Vice Chair
	       Secondary School rep (Rutlish)



	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
The Chair welcomed colleagues to the meeting, introductions were made and apologies noted.  

	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 10th December and Matters Arising   

	
	The draft minutes were agreed for accuracy.

Matters Arising 

Facilities Time

The LA has not yet completed negotiations with the unions and a revised protocol/funding allocation remains outstanding. This issue will be followed up urgently.

Licences
Information on licences was not provided. The LA will provide details as soon as possible.


Timeliness of Actions
It was noted that some actions arising from the Forum are not followed up in a timely manner. The LA committed to doing so in the future.

Budget Pressures
One of the pressures relates to a shortfall in funding for post 16 SEN educational provision not post 14 as noted in minutes (item3). The funding shortfall is a national issue.

SC has attended Heads meetings to discuss planned increase in HNB in 2015-16 to address budget pressures.

The explanatory note circulated after the last meeting sought to clarify that budget pressures in the HNB needed to be addressed before the additional DSG given to Merton for 2015-16 could be distributed to schools via the schools block.

It was noted that all schools are experiencing budget pressures over and above those relating to high needs pupils. Nevertheless, much of the increase in the HNB will be distributed to mainstream schools.

It was noted that to support schools in their 3 yr budget planning, the LA needs to alert them more quickly to budget pressures which could impact on subsequent years’ allocations to schools. Although the 3 yr budgets provided to schools are known to be indicative and schools are cautioned about budget pressures in principle, it was agreed that the LA would be more proactive in the future in advising the Forum and individual schools of issues which could impact on their budgets going forward.


	PB

PB


	3.
	Schools Block including Schools Funding Formula

	
	
MK introduced the report outlining Merton’s overall DSG allocation for 2015-16. Within the overall DSG allocation, £116.813 million is allocated into the Schools Block. The table at 2.1 outlines the breakdown of this sum. The report confirms transfers into other blocks already presented to the Forum. De-delegated items are noted. 

In terms of the School Funding Formula Factors, most are remaining at 2014-15 levels although the report outlined increases in AWPU unit values across all phases.

School level allocations were provided in appendix one to the report.

Benchmarking of Merton’s allocations – eg pupil led factors and allocation split across primary/secondary/special – was last undertaken in 2013-14 and it was noted that Forum members would find this a useful exercise. 
	

	4.
	Early Years Block including EY Single Funding Formula

	
	
MK introduced the report noting that the total EY Block does not yet include the funding allocated to Merton for the disadvantaged 2 yr old offer. Centrally retained items are broadly in line with last year. The contingency in the block has been increased. Base rates for 2015-16 are listed. IDACI rates are remaining as per last year. SEN support for children on school action plus will continue at the same rates as last year.

Individual allocations to settings and schools were provided in appendix A to the report.
	

	5.
	High Needs Block

	
	MK introduced the report and noted the increased allocation to the block for 2015-16, largely due to budget pressures already discussed at December’s Forum. The increase for the PRU was questioned – this was due to the original funding basis being unrealistic and the need to ‘rightsize’ the PRU budget. It was noted that we may well need a larger PRU in the future and that we need to take a strategic approach in planning for such need.   

The funding for the sports co-ordinator was questioned and it was agreed that the LA would consult on this for future years.
	

	6.
	SMART

	
	
SC gave up the chair for this item. 

As already noted, the budget allocation for the PRU in 2015-16 is to be increased. However, there is an estimated overspend of c£300k in the current year which needs to be resolved. KS gave background regarding the historical funding basis which had led to the projected overspend. It was recognised that with the additional funding for next year it is reasonable to expect the PRU to manage within its budget but it was agreed that the current year’s overspend would be met from a £240k contribution from DSG reserves and that the remainder of the shortfall will be funded by SMART through a 3 year deficit recovery plan.       
Linked to previous discussion at the meeting, YS said that it was reasonable for the Forum to be advised via monitoring reports of key financial pressures – eg on SEN; PRU expenditure – and that the LA would provide such information at future meetings of the Forum.
	

	7.
	Any Other Business 

	
	
The LA has been informed that DfE funding for Merton Music Foundation is to be extended for a further year. A match funding commitment of £46k is needed to draw down this funding and the LA proposed that this could be met via £23k council funding and £23k from DSG reserves. This was agreed following a vote (10 in favour; 1 against)  
	


	8.
	Dates of Future Meetings 

	
	26 March, 17 June

All meetings will take place between 4-6pm at the Chaucer Centre.
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